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Dear Friends
Have you ever had the experience of knowing something you used to believe is wrong at a later stage? It’s often hard to admit to being mistaken, and in today’s world it is even portrayed as a weakness to say you were wrong. Hopefully this isn’t too controversial, but imagine for a moment that Father Christmas/Santa doesn’t really exist, but for many years you believed that he did, and would tell all your friends that he did. How would you feel if you discovered that he wasn’t real? Please read between the lines here - I’ve put it like this in case any children are reading!!!
More seriously, though, what do we do when our beliefs about God change, when we realise that we were wrong? Perhaps in the past we have been misled by other people using clever arguments to persuade us that the Scriptures aren’t true, or that traditional interpretations of the Bible are incorrect. This has certainly been my experience in my Christian walk, and looking back I am sorry that I have said things that I now know to be incorrect, and that may have led others astray. Before we answer the question of how to respond, though, we need to get something straight – establish an important foundation.
If we reject something that is written in the Bible we are effectively saying that we, and not God, know best. By doing this we are putting ourselves in God’s rightful position as the ultimate authority on what is true and what is right and wrong. This is, in fact, an act of idolatry, whereby we are making ourselves, our judgment and intellect our own idol, usurping the place of the true and living God. Instead we need to learn from the example of Job, who after all he had thought, said and gone through said this, “Therefore I have uttered what I did not understand, things too wonderful for me, which I did not know… I had heard of you by the hearing of the ear, but now my eye sees you; therefore I despise myself, and repent in dust and ashes.” (Job 42:3, 5 & 6) He came to realise that God knows best, and we must simply believe and trust him.
Around 10 years ago now I remember starting a preaching series from the Old Testament book of Joshua. Throughout the book there are various bloody conflicts between the Israelites and the inhabitants of the Promised Land. As someone with pacifist tendencies I always find these passages a bit uncomfortable to read. God is very clearly shown to be the one who commands the people of the land to be defeated, killed and destroyed. Back then I questioned whether Israel had truly heard God correctly, and left my hearers with open ended questions for them to ponder. The reality is, though, that the Scriptures clearly tell us that God commanded these actions, and to deny that is actually an act of idolatry – putting ourselves above God as the supreme authority in deciding what is true.
I’m not saying that we have to like violent conquests such as the ones we find in the book of Joshua, because we certainly don’t. It was Jesus who called his followers not to carry swords, and turn the other cheek. However, we do need to recognise that God instructed his people to fight at that time. There are some good reasons why God commanded his people Israel to destroy these pagan peoples, but that’s not the point I want to make in this article. Rather I want us to be equipped to know what we should do when we recognise we’ve got our beliefs about God and his Word wrong. 
First of all we need to recognise it for what it is - it’s not a unfortunate mistake, but rather it is sin to not believe God. The proper thing to do when we recognise sin in ourselves is to ask God for his mercy and forgiveness in Christ and seek to repent from our sin with his help. If we have shared our wrong belief with others then we may need to talk with them about how we got it wrong, and show them the truth that we have now come to know. We also need to be careful going forwards, checking that our beliefs line up with the clear teaching of the Bible. 
What I’m talking about here is the important stuff. I’m not saying that we all have to believe exactly the same thing about debatable matters. If you believe that you shouldn’t wear clothes made of two or more different materials (Leviticus 19:19), and other Christians disagree, it’s not a problem. Is it part of the Law that no longer applies this side of the Cross? Maybe so, but it’s not something of central importance to our faith in Jesus Christ. It’s more about key beliefs like who Jesus is, what happened at the Cross and the authority of Scripture (2 Timothy 3:16-17). On some things the Bible is not clear, but on many things God’s Word is very clear. The problem we sometimes face comes from people who do not like what God has said in his Word, who teach others to ignore it. Instead let’s be those who hear God’s Word, believe it and live it out!
Yours, Fred.
Secretary’s Thoughts
We have held three services so far, with about 25 people at each, a slightly different make up of members at each service.  This pattern seems to be working.  It’s really good to see folks and have a brief chat.  We are coping with the regulations, which haven’t changed as far as church services are concerned – we have hand sanitiser and masks – if you forget yours.  The chairs, although not too comfortable, are ok.  If anyone has a particular problem, please let me know and we can do something about it.  Remember, we don’t do problems – only solutions.  We can class our building as COVID-safe and it would be brilliant to see more of you, when you feel you are ready to join us.  
We have a service on 8th November, which is Rememberance Sunday.  There will not be the usual gathering at the cenotaph, but we have had a wreath delivered and it will be taken down and placed in Ladyhill Park after our service.
Blessings, Janet.
Treasurer’s Report
Collections to date from 1st April have totalled £5530.70, an average of £197.52 per week, which is a good increase on the same period last year.  Many thanks to all of you for your generous giving.  It is much appreciated.
The discipline of regular giving is a good way to make your offering, by monthly or 4-weekly standing orders which a number of members now do, or also the weekly offering envelopes, as the church benefits from Sundays you are not able attend.  
For those who pay income tax, if you complete a Gift Aid form, the church can claim back from the Inland Revenue 25% of what you have given, without any cost to yourselves.
A total of over £5000 has been received this year from the claims for the last five years, so it is of great benefit to our finances.
If you want a Gift Aid form, please let me know.
Many thanks, David
Sundays

Services in November will be on 8th with Fred and then on 22nd with Trevor Kershaw.


